Memo

To: STS Farm Demolition File

From: Stephen Anderson, Supervising Environmental Analyst

Date: December 13, 2021

Re: Connecticut Environmental Policy Act (CEPA) Findings and Determination – Southbury

Training School Farm Demolition

On November 2, 2021 the Connecticut Department of Agriculture (DoAg) published a Notice of Scoping in the Environmental Monitor to solicit comments for the subject project. The scoping period concluded on December 3, 2021. During the scoping period, DoAg only received one comment, from the Connecticut Department of Energy and Environmental Protection. The comment was reviewed in conjunction with the preparation of the Environmental Review Checklist and addressed within the checklist, as appropriate.

Based on the comment received, and the analysis documented in the Environmental Review Checklist, DoAg does not recommend the preparation of an Environmental Impact Evaluation under CEPA.